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DATE:     June 3, 2025 

TO:          Mayor and City Council   

FROM: Jesse Cain, City Manager via Sadie Ash, Grants 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Consideration and Adoption of a Resolution Authorizing the City of Colusa to Apply 

for the 2025 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Federal Grant 

Recommendation: Adopt a resolution authorizing the City Manager, or their designee, to submit a grant 

application to the U.S. Department of Transportation’s Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) FY 2025 
grant program and to execute all related documents necessary for participation, including agreements and 

certifications, if awarded. 

 

Background: The Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) program is a federal discretionary grant 

opportunity administered by the U.S. Department of Transportation, designed to support regional, local, 

and Tribal initiatives to prevent roadway deaths and serious injuries. The City of Colusa has identified a 

number of high-priority transportation safety projects through its recently completed Comprehensive 

Safety Action Plan (CSAP) and now seeks funding to implement these improvements. 

 

Project Scope And Bundled Improvements: 

The City’s proposed SS4A Implementation Grant application will bundle the following infrastructure 

improvements: 

 Project No. 1 - Citywide Streetlight Inventory 

 Project No. 2 - Citywide Sign Inventory and Sign Reflectivity 

 Project No. 3 - Citywide Speed Study 

 Project No. 7 - School Safety Improvement 

These improvements align with CSAP’s priority corridors and crash reduction goals. 

GRANT AND MATCHING FUNDS OVERVIEW: 

Total 

Project Cost 

Federal SS4A 

Request 

Required Local 

Match (20%) 
Match Source 

$11,137,600 $8,910,080.00 $2,227,520 Measure B, in-kind staff time, SB1, LTF 

STAFF REPORT 



The City’s application will include a 20% non-federal match, as required. 

PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE: If awarded, the grant would support construction and implementation 

over a five-year period (2026–2030). 

BUDGET IMPACT: There is no immediate fiscal impact from applying for the grant. If awarded, 

the City will be responsible for covering the required match of $2,227,520 over the multi-year project 

period. Matching funds will be incorporated into future budget cycles pending grant award 

notification. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Resolution 25- 

2. CSAP Section D 

 
 

 


